

Nurture, Grow, Flourish.

Forest & Sandridge CE Primary School Cranesbill Road, Melksham Wiltshire SN12 7GN

Headteacher: Mr Scott James Deputy Headteacher: Mr James Mead Assistant Headteacher: Mrs Helen Chappell

Friday 19th July 2024

Dear Parents/Careers

We are very excited to inform you that we have been able to plan for Year 6 to have visitors in school linked to their topic. This education visit will take place in school on Thursday **10**th **October 2024.**

Year 6 will take part in a World War II Day. Our workshop will begin by looking at how our country prepared for War. Then we will take part in three workshops during the morning, which include first aid training and propaganda. We will also be exploring 'The Home Front', where we will learn all about rationing, education and the Blitz. Following this, we will look at 'Army Life' and finally 'VE Day'. It is such a valuable experience for the children and all the children last year absolutely loved this day.

As we have decided to have this visitor workshop in school this term instead of going out on a school trip, it means that the cost is reduced, as we don't have to pay for travel.

However, we will still be requesting a £8.50 contribution to cover the cost of the visitors. Payments can be made via ParentPay and the deadline for this is the 31st August 2024.

Thank you for your support,

Kind regards,

Mrs Izzie Duck

Upper School Phase Leader & Class Teacher

Tel: 01225 703394 Email: office@forestsandridge.wilts.sch.uk www.forestsandridge.co.uk